
Term 1, Week 4  28 February 2025 

 

Sun 2 Mar Footprints in the Sand Fun Run, 
Foxton Beach 

Wed 5 Mar Interschool Triathlon, Y5-8 

Wed 12 Mar Kainui Junior Swimming 

Tues 18 Mar Weetbix Tryathlon 

Thur 20 Mar Year 7 Immunisations 

Fri 22 Mar Mt Biggs Tough Kid Challenge 

Wed 26 Mar Kainui Senior Swimming 

Wed 9 Apr Kainui Junior Tabloids 

Fri 11 Apr Term 1 Ends 

Kia ora e te whānau  

Learning in classrooms is in full swing! It’s also been great to 

have Tim and Harold onsite delivering lots of valuable 

messages that link to our PEAK Goals.  

We have recently received our confirmed ‘School Evaluation 

Report’ from the Education Review office.  

This report includes some great findings about what is 

happening within our Kura and some next steps and 

elements we can also enhance. For the next few weeks we 

will include some snippets of this report in our newsletter—

you are also welcome to read the full version online.  

Learner Success and Wellbeing  

Most learners make sustained progress and achieve well at 

the appropriate curriculum level in reading, writing and 

mathematics. Achievement information shows that most 

learners are meeting curriculum expectations in reading, 

writing and mathematics; Māori and Pacific learners achieve 

at similar levels to their peers. 

At the end of 2024 our data shows:   

• 90% of learners achieved at or above the expectation in 

Reading  

• 83% of learners achieved at or above the expectation in 

Writing  

• 81% of learners achieved at or above the expectation in 

Maths  

This year we are working collaboratively with a group of 

other rural schools to enhance the way we teach maths. We 

are engaged in ‘The Learner First’ professional development 

programme which is focused around the design of maths 

tasks that enable and extend all learners to achieve at their 

highest potential. We are also reviewing the processes we 

use in the classroom to monitor learning progress. Our 

learners now also all have PR1ME maths workbooks that are 

provided by the Ministry of Education as part of a nationwide 

initiative. These workbooks are a great addition to our maths 

This term we are collecting jars of jam, 

Marmite, peanut butter and other spreads to 

support the Manchester House Foodbank. 

Please send just one spread to school as part  

of our Term 1 collection. Let’s see how much 

AWHI we can spread within our wider 

community. 

Please drop donations into the school office 

from next week. Thank you! 

SPREAD AWHI 

programmes and give learners plenty of different 

opportunities to practice new concepts. Thank you for the 

effort that is going in at home learning basic facts and times 

tables too.  

Have a lovely weekend!   

Ngā mihi nui, Erin  

We feel so privileged to have the talented Joe McMenamin  

onsite leading a team of artists painting our block wall in the 

court area—thank you Joe—it looks amazing! 



Regards Erin, Jo, Holly, Emma, Kendall, Dean, Michaela, Jo, Allanah,  
Heidi, Kevin, Sarah, Charlotte, Elise, Rachelle & Jacki 

Room 1: Benny, this Ka Pai award is for all the AWHI you 

give to your teachers and friends. I have noticed so many 

moments where you have supported and encouraged 

others. You are also great at showing AWHI to yourself by 

always turning up with a positive attitude and having a go. 

Keep being amazing! 

Room 2: Oliver, you have been so helpful in class this 

week, especially towards our new learners and relievers. 

Thank you for sharing your Awhi. Your eagerness to learn 

brings so much joy in the classroom too. Keep up the hard 

mahi.  

Room 3: Louie, you are always super energised and love 

getting stuck into learning. You have been noticed working 

on your listening skills this week—great job and keep it up! 

We love having you in Room 3 Louie and getting to hear all 

your amazing facts and ideas. 

Room 4: Lachie, every day you demonstrate all our PEAK 

values. You have a fantastic brain, you’re incredible at 

sports, you always show kindness, and you’re a great 

kaitiaki of our school. Keep smiling and always be happy!  

Room 5: Jackson, I am so proud of how you have 

supported others to reach their PEAK this week. You are a 

kind and supportive friend, and energised to work as a 

team in class activities, at Kaitiaki time, and working one-

on-one with others. We love having you in Room 5! 

Room 6: Sammie, our whole school goal ‘we work as a 

team’ is exactly what you strive to do every day. You are 

always looking for ways to help others, pitch in and just 

get the mahi done. Your literacy tasks this week have also 

been top notch, especially your descriptive storm writing. 

You are such a pleasure to be around Sammie.  

Principal: Harry B, I have been so impressed by the way 

you have settled into Hiwinui School. What an awesome 

role model you are! I love the way you happily get 

involved in absolutely everything in such a cheerful way. 

Thank you for the way you show AWHI to others and care 

for your siblings at school too.  

Learning Assistant Elise: Mackenzie, I love working 

alongside you during maths time. You have so many 

amazing ideas and are keen to learn. You have a beautiful 

heart and shine so bright. You show so much Awhi. 

Learning Assistant Sarah: Josh, Your love of reading is 

evident as you lauch into chapter chat enthusiastically 

everyday. Your retell and knowledge is amazing. Keep up 

the great mahi! 

Learning Assistant Charlotte: Wow Neva, you have come 

back to school so energised and I know your amazing brain 

is growing super fast. I love working alongside you, keep 

up the great mahi! 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Hiwinui Playgroup—We look forward to seeing you 

on Thursday 13 March from 9am, in The Leigh Centre. 

All pre-schoolers and their carers welcome.  

“We care about each other” 
The key teaching as part of this goal:   

• We treat others with respect and kindness  

• We use our manners  

• We listen to others  

• We are patient   

• We cheer each other on  

HI FROM TIM AND 

HAROLD @LIFE ED 

MANAWATU! 

How stunning it is to be 

back at Hiwinui School 

and being among such 

wonderful people! 

Excitement levels are 

running extremely high it 

has to be said, and we’ve 

already had many 

thoughtful discussions 

both in and out of the 

mobile classroom 

around being the best 

we can be, showing who we REALLY are, reaching our 

PEAK, looking after ourselves and others, being an 

upstander, and talking about our feelings. We just love 

seeing all the kindness on display – it’s awesome! A quick 

reminder of our Harold merchandise available: 

Pens @$1, Lanyards @$3, Jibbitz @$5, Soft toy keyring 

@$7, Drink bottles @$10, Notebooks @$15, and Large 

soft toys @$24. 

Our last day is on Monday – take care everyone and have 

a super weekend! 

Love from Tim and Harold! 














